
Permanent Mission

OF Estonia to the UN

Statement of the Republic of Estonia

73rd Session of the United Nations General Assembly

Sixth Committee

Report of the International Law Commission

Cluster II

Mr Chairman,

Today I will address three topics: 1) the protection of the atmosphere, 2) the

provisional application of treaties and 3) peremptory norms of general international

law (jus cogens).

Mr Chairman,

Estonia would like to thank Special Rapporteur Mr Shinya Murase and the

Commission for the work done on the protection of the atmosphere. Developing

guidelines on protection of the atmosphere is an important task as the guidelines

combine several important obligations (e.g. the obligation to protect the atmosphere

and the obligation to conduct environmental impact assessments) into one document.

As the protection of the atmosphere concerns all human beings and the international

community as a whole, the demand for international cooperation cannot be

overemphasized.

First let me state, that Estonia aligns itself with the statement made by the European



all States of utmost importance in this matter and support the idea that States could
endeavour the recommendations, for example through political declarations.

We would also like to express our strong support for the inclusion of guideline 11

paragraph 2 (a), which concerns the compliance with international obligations and

missing capabilities of some States. We especially welcome the mentioning of

assisting States in case of non-compliance. We consider the recognition of specific

challenges that the States could have, in particular that the developing and least

developed countries could face, 



While agreeing with the content of draft guideline 3 and understanding that it is

intended to be read together with draft guideline 4, our observation is that the current

wording of the two guidelines is repetitive in the sense that draft guideline 4 entails

the essence of draft guideline 3. We therefore suggest either merging the two draft

guidelines or rewording draft guideline 4 so that it removes the reference to the form

of provisional application by means of treaty itself providing it.

We welcome the inclusion of the draft model clauses intending to reflect best

practice with regard to the provisional application of treaties and we encourage

formulating them for a wider range of situations that may arise.

Estonia notes that the draft guidelines have been transmitted to States and

international organisations for comments and observations and is grateful for this

opportunity. We will careftilly study the text and revert to the Commission as

appropriate.

Estonia once again congratulates the Commission and the Special Rapporteur for the

important work done so far.

Mr Chairman,

Concerning peremptory norms of general international law {jm cogens), law 
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with peremptory norms as far as possible. We support the suggestion for widening

the scope of draft conclusion 11 that could also cover acts of international

organizations that create obligations for States.

Estonia welcomes draft conclusion 12 paragraph 1, which requires States to

eliminate consequences of an act performed under 


